University Council

Thursday, February 12, 2009
3:00 – 5:00 p.m.

JCK 11th Floor - Reed Parr Room
Approved Minutes
Voting Member Present:

Brett Baker, Lisa Lloyd for Rosalinda Barrera, Ron Brown, Jaime Chahin, Richard Cheatham, Susan Day, Ann Marie Ellis, Debra Feakes, Ray Fisk, Greg Passty for Bob Habingreither, Diana Gonzales, Carol Hazlewood, Cindy Kruckemeyer for Robert Moerke, Sam Lee, Milt Nielsen, Kim Porterfield, Curt Schafer, Jaymeen Shah, Denise Smart, Vederaman Sriraman, Bill Stone, Ruth Welborn, Michael Willoughby

Non-Voting Members Present:

Robert D. Gratz, Michael Heintze, Perry Moore, William Nance, Rebecca Prince, Joanne Smith, Denise M. Trauth


I.
Approval of Minutes – October 9, 2008



Minutes were approved as written.


II.
FY 2009 and FY 2010 Budgets – President Denise M. Trauth

President Trauth discussed how the economy may affect the University.            


Dr. Trauth discussed the current expenditures showing where the net new dollars 

were spent.  The highest priority is to preserve the jobs of faculty and staff.

All state agencies have been asked to create plans for possible budget cuts.  

President Trauth discussed the source of funding and the possible future scenarios 

regarding tuition.  Dr. Trauth announced that she is asking each vice president to 

implement a flexible staff hiring freeze examining open positions and to also have 

all divisions follow strict travel plans.

III.
Spring Enrollment Report – Dr. Michael Heintze


Dr. Heintze presented the enrollment report for the spring 2009 semester.  The total 


enrollment increased by 3.9% with almost a 9% increase in the graduate enrollment.  


The RRHEC saw a 7.4% increase in their enrollment.



All enrollment reports can be found on the Texas State Web site at 


http://www.emm.txstate.edu/marketing-resources/enrollment-reports.html 

IV.
Curriculum Proposals


•
Move the School of Social Work from the College of Health Professions


•
Change the name of the Department of Art and Design to a School of Art and 


Design


•
Change the Bachelor of Fine Arts major in Digital and Photographic Imaging to 


a major in Photography


•
Change the Department of Technology to the Department of Engineering 


Technology

The proposals were discussed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve all of the 
curriculum items.  Motion passed.

V.
New Business


No new business.
